Life at Collins Home                              December 22, 2017
By Alena Pelfrey
Wow…can you believe Christmas is only three days away???  This is my ninth year at Collins Home and it never gets old seeing the hearts of our community come together to help give our kids the best Christmas possible.  My heart is touched every time we receive a call asking, “What do the kids the need?” - “What can I do to help?” - “Is there anything else you need?”   I don’t have the space to name everyone who helped us during this Christmas season, but I want to give you a glance at just how much it means to us at Collins Home.
· Books from the Falls Ladies…to encourage the love of reading
· Lap quilts from Stichin Quilters to use as they enjoy a good book or movie with the family
· Pizzas, cheese, fruit and freezers stocked with fresh meat from First Baptist Church of Pendleton in addition to a Christmas party after Sunday lunch

· A festive pre-Christmas celebration with Chickasaw Point Women’s Club, complete with Mr. & Mrs. Claus, hot cocoa and cookies…with lots of surprises
· Stockings from Trinity Baptist Church…to be hung by the chimney with care

· A surprise for each of our kiddies from our friends at Trehel Corp.
· Making gingerbread houses and decorating cookies with the lovely ladies from Cosmopolitan Woman’s Club…

· A surprise basket from Cosmopolitan Woman’s Club for our houseparent couples…to show how much they appreciate all they do for our kids throughout the year
· Sheet sets & end tables and gifts for each child from Total Comfort Solutions …

With the help of our community and sponsors, our children have participated in fun activities leading up to this weekend and will receive almost everything on their “Wish Lists” (and then some) but more importantly they are part of loving community getting them through a tough time in their life. A special thank you to “Secret Santas” for making this the best Christmas possible. Our staff is very grateful to know that all we have to do is make a need known and our community will step up and help. Most of our kids have never had a Christmas like this, so they are going to be very excited and thankful on Christmas morning!
Although we do our best to not be overly extravagant with our kids as we also strive to teach them life is so much more than “getting stuff”, we also understand that sometimes it’s okay to have your ‘wish list’ fulfilled.
Our children also learn the importance of celebrating Christmas as Christ’s birthday along with the importance of giving to others and showing appreciation for the “blessings” they receive. It’s heartwarming to hear the young kids express their gratitude for Christ in their own words and prayers while learning the true meaning of Christmas.
There is still time to make a difference… If you plan to make a tax deductible gift prior to the end of the year, you can make a monetary or appreciated equities donation through December 31st. Remember, all checks must be postmarked by that date to count toward 2017 giving.
